
From: O'Brien, Robert <Robert.OBrien@leeds.gov.uk> 
Sent: 12 July 2021 17:10
To: Howard Bedford <howard@howardbedford.com>

Subject: RE: Additional roadworks on Leeds Road

Dear Mr Bedford.

I am writing to provide you with a further update on the temporary lights on Leeds Road that were 
required for some Northern Powergrid (NPG) works. These works do need completing before the 
upcoming closure on the 23rd July but we have asked NPG to remove the lights on Leeds Road for 
the remainder of this week.   They will require one remaining off-peak morning of traffic 
management but we have postponed this until next week. We will confirm this actual date with 
yourself once we receive the details from NPG.

Separately we have just received information from our Network Management team that Northern 
Gas Networks (NGN) have a non-ELOR related emergency that they need to attend to at the 
Scholes Lane End/A64 junction. I do not have any further information at this stage but will share 
with you as soon as it comes through. 

The Northern Gas repair is a priority over the NPG diversion so we will have to keep the temporary 
lights off of Leeds Road until NGN have completed the repair and remove whatever temporary 
traffic management arrangement they require to complete their work safely. 

We expect both NGN and NPG works to be completed in advance of the closure. 
Regards,

Rob O'Brien BSc (Hons) IEng MICE
Principal Engineer
Civil Engineering Section (Major Schemes)
City Development Department
Leeds City Council
Tel: (0113) 37 87381
Mob: 0739 56 00917

From: O'Brien, Robert 
Sent: 09 July 2021 11:26
To: 'Howard Bedford' <howard@howardbedford.com>
Cc:

Subject: RE: Additional roadworks on Leeds Road

Dear Mr Bedford.
This has been an oversight on my part as the detail was passed to me but I missed it due to having to
deal with multiple tasks generated for the Leeds Road Closure.
I have been informed that the temporary lights will be in operation next week and it is for Northern 
Powergrid. These works cannot be incorporated into the closure as they need to be completed prior 
to works commencing on the new junction. 
Regards,
Rob O'Brien BSc (Hons) IEng MICE
Principal Engineer
Civil Engineering Section (Major Schemes)
City Development Department
Leeds City Council
Tel: (0113) 37 87381



Mob: 0739 56 00917


